
30 mph limit in place at last!
After many accidents over the years, making Ford Street somewhat of a blackspot a 30mph limit is now in place.
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Locals have sought to reduce the speed limit
on Ford Street for many years.
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Delight at new
30mph limit

RESIDENTS in Ford Street, Wellington, are
celebrating after the imposition of a 30mph
speed limit.

Tessa Lindsay-Smith said it was a very busy
and dangerous road and that four accidents
had happened there in the last four of five
weeks.

She said she was ‘ecstatic’ about the news
after a long fight which the parish council had
taken up by writing letters to the highway
authorities and which had included a peti-

_tion.

She said it was planned that residents
would be trained to carry out speedchecks on
vehicles being driven along the road.

Monica Spalding added: “I have lived here
over 40 years and ever since the building of
the motorway and the widening of Ford
Street, we have been trying to get something
done about the dangerous speeds some peo-
ple drive along this road.

“As I live in between two blind bends, I am
{mping that drivers will heed the new speed

imit.”




